
 
 

 

 

 

 

          
 

 

     Easter Flowers can be ordered                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

    throughout February! See pg. 9! 
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Welcome to February! 

One of the “lights” of my January (not sure if it was a “high” or “low” light) was participating in and completing an 

online Boundary Training Workshop for clergy. Every rostered leader in the ELCA must complete boundary training 

every three years … that’s the rule. Generally, I have been less than thrilled with the boundary trainings I’ve 

attended over the years, mostly because I always sit there wondering, “Is it really necessary to tell clergy (adults 

really) all of the things that we ought to instinctually know NOT to do?” Common sense is apparently not common, 

so apparently it is necessary.  

Full disclosure, online boundary training does not elicit much enthusiasm, particularly this year, but I must admit 

that I have been quite pleasantly surprised at both the experience and the content. I have learned some things that I 

did not know, been exposed to things I have not been before and found the solitary online format a lot more 

communal and reflective than I expected.  

The nature of clergy life necessarily demands that we revisit boundaries regularly. You need look no further than 

the newspaper to see examples of clergy who have gotten in trouble for violating what most would consider both 

normal and reasonable boundaries for conduct. Most of us take such boundaries for granted and give them very little 

thought, but the incidents of boundary violations would suggest the regular training is both warranted and wise. 

This training brought out some things with respect to our relationships with children and youth that seem worth 

sharing. I was most struck immediately by a statement made by a presenter who has worked with children and 

youth for decades, “Children and youth are the most marginalized group in society. They are the only group that it is 

OK to hit as long as it doesn’t leave a bruise. The church marginalizes too. We constantly take them out of worship 

and put them in separate rooms. We set them apart and then wonder why they feel so disconnected from the greater 

church?” Much of this truly made my heart sink because of what I have experienced in churches over the years and 

reminded me how much work there is to do with respect to how we treat and welcome children and youth in the 

church. While all the things in the quote above may or may not be true for every church, it is clear we continue to 

miss the mark.  

I want to leave you with a couple thoughts that gave me pause. Hopefully, it will nudge you to think about your 

interactions with children and youth at Good Shepherd. First, be very aware of your inclinations toward touch. 

Never touch a child or youth without their permission. What were often considered “normal” expressions of love and 

affection are not necessarily wrong, but any sort of touch without asking if it’s OK is not a good idea. We wouldn’t 

touch another adult without their consent, right? Additionally, we must be very aware of the things we say. 

Commenting on how someone looks should be done with respect and caution, lest we create an environment of self-

consciousness. How we dress or wear our hair or accessorize are methods of personal expression. But the way 

someone looks should never be presented in such a way that it is connected to our self-worth. Social expectations 

have shaped us all through the years, and I suspect that most of us can remember a time when we were younger 

when someone (probably unintentionally) said something that made us feel vulnerable and unsafe. Let’s all be more 

aware of those among us who might not feel they are able to advocate for themselves on matters of touch and 

speech.  

Good boundaries are a blessing to everyone seeking to be in community together. My prayer is that we would all 

become more aware of the things we might be doing that others could perceive quite differently than we do. 

Peace … Pastor Kemp 
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REIMAGINING WORSHIP 

The Reimagining Worship Task Force continues to closely monitor the number of Covid infections, 
hospitalizations and deaths in Marathon County and the recommendations of state and local Health 
Departments, the CDC, our Synod Bishop and the Wisconsin Council of Churches. We understand that the 
Omicron variant is extremely contagious to both vaccinated and unvaccinated individuals but seems less 
serious in those who have been vaccinated and boosted.  At the present time, we have decided that it is 
reasonable to continue offering opportunities for in-person worship and online worship.  Those who are not 
vaccinated or who are particularly vulnerable may choose to stay at home and participate in online worship 
while others may wish to continue their participation in onsite worship.  We will continue with our policy of 
required masking for all church indoor activities, maintaining social distancing and encouraging hand washing 
and sanitizing. We ask that you stay home if you are ill or have symptoms which might be associated with 
Covid. You may also notice that  Kartika has slightly scaled back on congregational singing during worship for a 
few weeks. We are asking (although not requiring) that those worshipping onsite wear KN95 masks or an 
equivalent multiple layered mask. We are requiring that all confirmation students wear a KN95 or similar 
mask. These masks (if worn correctly) have demonstrated a more effective ability to reduce the transmission 
of Covid and other viral illnesses. As our gift to you, we will have these masks available at both doors to the 
sanctuary for worship participants and confirmation students. Feel free to grab one each Sunday to wear in 
worship or if you are a confirmation student grab one each Wednesday evening.   
 

Our mission is to keep you and our staff as safe as possible while continuing the work of the church.  We 
greatly appreciate your support and your prayers as we move forward. 
 

Tim Holcomb, MJ Horvat, Pastor Kemp, Barb Denfeld, Jackie Majewski, Mike and Laurie Sturzenegger 
 

CALLING NEW MEMBERS!  

Spring is coming and so is the time to celebrate new beginnings. If you are interested in considering 
membership, contact the office so we can plan and celebrate!  

 

FIRST COMMUNION 

If you and your child are interested in the rite of Holy Communion, please let Ms. Jenny or the staff know.     

We would like to provide some instruction if we have interest.                   
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930 EDGEWOOD RD 

WAUSAU, WI 54403 

(715) 675.1997  

Good Shepherd is online: 

YOUTUBE:  type: GSLC Wausau WI (Hit SUBSCRIBE and you will get notified when there are new videos) 

FACEBOOK: https://www.facebook.com/gslcwausau/  

GSLC WEBSITE: www.gswausau.org 

ZOOM: Watch your email for the opportunity to join in online group chats  

Other Resources:      

http://elca.org/PublicHealth  Guidance resources for congregations and members from the ELCA 

LUTHERAN HOUR MINISTRIES/ Daily Devotions: lhm.org 

DAILY DEVOTIONALS ARE HERE: Christ in Our Home & Portals of Prayer  

C R I T I C A L  N E E D ! ! ! 
 

Can we reach 50 pints? 

Schedule your appt online 

https://www.facebook.com/gslcwausau/
https://www.youtube.com/redirect?event=video_description&v=S6Nd_T4R_EY&q=http%3A%2F%2Felca.org%2FPublicHealth&redir_token=gnccmqoEbvOW35jQjrGr9muqdft8MTU4NDgxNzk1OEAxNTg0NzMxNTU4
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F E B R U A R Y   
Birthdays 

1-6 pm 

 

Official ActS 
 

Funeral: 1-21-2022 

Donald Howard 
Marilyn Baumann 

Buettgen Funeral Home: 1- 29-2022 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

         

Thur,   Feb. 10 
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18 Michelle Ellenbecker 

19       William Mueller 

20       Jackie Sturzenegger 

22 Dean Krubsack 

 Robin Mueller 

23 Aliyah Drescher 

24   Tim Holcomb 

25        Chase Majewski 

26       Breanna Schmudlach 

27   Andrew Sims  

28 Tim Logemann 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
       

    

 
   

30 

9:00 am 
Worship   
10:00 am  
Annual Meeting 

 

31 
7:00 pm 
Monday Nt AA 

1 
9:00 am     
LWR Quilters  
 
 

 

2 
9:00 am AA  
5:30 pm 
Confirmation 
5:30 pm 
Confirmation 
5:30 pm Bell 
Rehearsal 
6:30 pm Choir 
Rehearsal  

3 
 

4 
 

5 
 

6 
9:00 am 
Worship 
10:00 am  
Sunday School 
4:00 pm 
Community 
Dinner 
 

 

7 
5:30 pm       
Shepherd 
Strummers 
 
7:00 pm 
Monday Nt AA  

8 

9:00 am     
LWR Quilters  

 
6:30 pm Church 
Council Mtg 

9 
9:00 am AA 
5:30 pm 
Confirmation 
5:30 pm Bell 
Rehearsal 
6:30 pm Choir 
Rehearsal  
 
Staff Advance 
Staff out of office 
during office 
hours 
 

10 
1:00  
Blood Drive 

11 12 
 

13 
9:00 am 
Worship 
10:00 am  
Sunday School 
Adult Forum 
 

14 
5:30 pm       
Shepherd 
Strummers 
 
7:00 pm 
Monday Nt AA  

 

15 
9:00 am 
LWR Quilters 

 

16 
9:00 am AA 
5:30 pm 
Confirmation  
5:30 pm  
Bell Rehearsal 
6:30 pm  
Choir Rehearsal 
OFFERING 
COUNT 
  

17 
 

18 19 
 

 

20 
9:00 am 
Worship   
Baptism 
10:00 am  
Sunday School 
Adult Forum 
 

 

21 
5:30 pm       
Shepherd 
Strummers 
 
7:00 pm 
Monday Nt AA 

 

22 
9:00 am 
LWR Quilters 

 
 
 

23 
9:00 am AA 
5:30 pm 
Confirmation  
5:30 pm  
Bell Rehearsal 
6:30 pm  
Choir Rehearsal 

24 
1:30 pm       
Corks n Covers 

 

25 

 
26 

27 
9:00 am 
Worship   
10:00 am  
Sunday School 
Adult Forum 

 

28 
5:30 pm 
Shepherd 
Strummers 
 
Month End 
OFFERING 
COUNT 
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Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 

2022 EASTER FLOWER Order Form 

  

Lilies and spring flowers will be used to beautify the sanctuary  

and honor loved ones for the Christmas worship services.  

  

DUE DATE:  Tuesday, March 1, 2022 

Checks can be made out to Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 

NAME___________________________________________________ 

PHONE__________________________________________________ 

___: Given in memory / honor of 

 _________________________________________ 

Please indicate your choices below.  

___: Given to the Glory of God... 

___: Will take plant home 

___: Would like plant donated to home bound member.  

  

 

«nameline»«address»«city» 
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CIRCLE YOUR OPTION 

  

Easter Lilies & Flowers 

For 

Easter Sunday                         

April 17, 2022 

 
  

  

  BLOOMING PLANTS: 

 

  6” Single Easter Lily     $9 

  6” Mum                       $12 

  6” Kalanchoe              $12 

  6” Rieger begonia       $12 

  6” Azalea                     $20 

  6” Hydrangea              $20 

  6” Calla lily                   $20 

  6” Tulip                        $10 

  6” Hyacinth                  $10 

  6” Tulip                        $10 

 

OFFICE USE ONLY:    PAID 

AMOUNT :_______________ 

 CIRCLE ONE: CASH / CHECK    

 CHECK #:_______________ 


